
       SRGC  -----    Bulb Log Diary   -----    ISSN 2514-6114 

                                                            Pictures and text © Ian Young 
 

 

BULB LOG 35.....................1st   September 2021 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Crocus nudiflorus   - Sand Bed Special - 



 
The appearance of the Autumn-flowering Crocus is a timely reminder that I need to prepare the bulb house sand 

beds for the first watering of the season - the storm. Before I water the sand beds I remove as much of the dried 

remains of the old growth as I can to prevent it attracting mould when it gets wet. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Some of the 

later flowering 

bulbs, such as 

this allium, still 

cling to a few 

seeds, which I 

will scatter on 

the sand. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 



Tools 

 

The most useful tool to use in the 

sand beds is the small rake I made 

myself from stainless steel ï it has 

a four pronged end and a single 

spiked end ïit is very useful to 

help rake the dried debris into 

piles and to level the surface of the 

sand prior to watering. I have also 

made another similar tool from 

and old kitchen fork. 

 

 

 

 

Sand beds 

 

 

The beds are now reasonably 

clear of debris, levelled off and 

with any hard surfaces broken 

up; so it is ready to receive the 

first storm. 

 

As I was working the sand I 

noticed the first signs of the new 

growth emerging from 

Tropaeolum tricolor even before 

any watering, which raises the 

question how do bulbs know 

when they should start to grow? 

 

 

 

 

PLUNGES 

1 Ideally the plunges should be as deep as possible: ours are 15cms and anything less could be difficult to manage.  

2 The structure of the plunges must be sufficiently strong to take the considerable weight of the wet sand. 

3 There must be good drainage built into the plunges so that excess water can drain away freely. 

4 We use a soil warming cable placed near the bottom of the sand, not as a source of heat but to protect the bulbs 

against deep frost freezing the sand all the way through. The sensor is in the sand and the thermostat is set to zero ï 

in recent mild winters it has never come on but it is necessary if we get a severe winter. 

 

SAND 

The best sand to use should be gritty and open with a range of particles from around 0 ï 5mm. In the UK it is often 

sold as óSharp Sandô but it does not need to be sharp, angular, most of the sand we use is natural with rounded 

particles. óBuilders Sandô as sold in the UK is not suitable because it is too fine and does not allow free drainage; 

neither is sand that contains a lot of clay. The best test of the sand is to take a handful of the wet sand, squeeze it 

tightly in your hand then open and shake your hand gently - if the sand is suitable the ball should break apart 

relatively easily, if it stays in a tight ball it is not suitable. You can adjust the sand by adding additional grit until it 

falls apart when applying the above test. 

When we started we placed around 3-5cms of sand in the plunges which covered the warming cable, we then placed 

the bulbs before filling the plunges to nearly the top - if planting the bulbs after the plunges are full of sand, then the 

bulbs are best to be around 7cms deep. 


